
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices         Panui o Te rā 
Wednesday 26th March 2025                                                                               Wenerei 26th Māehe 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Rua 
 
PASIFIKA & WHANAU HOMEWORK GROUPS CANCELLED -  Due to Parent/Teacher Interviews 
this evening, there will be no Pasifika or Whanau Homework groups TODAY. 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check the timetables on the doors of  R.26 and R.27 
TODAY – Group guitar and individual guitar  
Thursday – Violin, Clarinet, Saxophone 
Friday - Drums 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB CANTEEN ONLY TODAY – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will 
be at the Canteen only, TODAY, from 11-11.15am. 
 
ATHLETICS - All students interested in competing in Athletics (Track + Field) for King's in the 
future, please come to a quick meeting in Room 19 at interval TODAY. Please see Mr McPhail if 
you are unable to attend the meeting. 
 
PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health 
clinic TODAY at lunchtime in the Student Support Centre. No booking required, just knock on the 
door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can book a visit by either, emailing: 
sarah.hadler@southerndhb.govt.nz    or Texting: 0273635748.  
 
DEBATING CLUB - The Debating Club meets TODAY at lunchtime in C6. You don't need to have 
debated before to join.  If you're interested, there’s also the Dunedin 
Schools' Debating competition for seniors and juniors after school on Wednesdays. Please email 
gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any questions. 
 
WINDSOR HOUSE GROUP PHOTOS – The following Group classes are to head to the Cricket 
Nets area, during Group Time, 8.35am till 8.57am, tomorrow: 

Thursday 27th March  WBN / WBV / WDY / WGE 
 
POLYHYMNIA (CHOIR) – Rehearsal on Thursday in the  Queen’s Music Room, 3.00 – 4.30pm. 
 
TOMAHAWK LAGOON - To those who have signed up, please check your emails/Google 
Classroom for notices regarding our field trip next week. Please let Mrs Paine know if you are 
unable to make either day sp@kingshigh.school.nz. Please also check Google Classroom on 
Monday for further instruction about our trips.  
 
STOCK TAKE / FUNDRAISING WORK - All boys wanting to do the following stocktake work,  
send an expression of interest email to Mr Bannister on - directorofsport@kingshigh.school.nz  
The Warehouse South Dunedin, Friday afternoon 2nd May and Saturday evening 3rd May. 
 
CALLING ALL ARTISTS, MUSICIANS, DESIGNERS AND WRITERS - The Shakespeare festival has 
a series of competitions just for you. Find out more on their website or on the arts notice board 
in the tunnel. Cash prizes! Miss Welvaert will sort and send entries if you are keen. 
https://www.sgcnz.org.nz/category/sgcnz-competitions Closing Tuesday April 8th - be in to 
win! 
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SMOKEFREE ROCKQUEST AND TANGATA BEATS - Entries are now open for Rockquest and 
Tangata Beats. This is open for all high school students wanting to perform original music. Form 
a band with your friends, make up some tunes and win big! See Mr Harington if you would like to 
know more. Entries close May 1st. 
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
PEER READING SUPPORT OPPORTUNITY FOR YEAR 13 STUDENTS - Are you looking for 
leadership and school service opportunities? Would you like to be a buddy and make a 
difference to the reading and learning confidence of a year 9 student? If so, there are vacancies 
in the Peer Reading support programme during Term 2. This would involve assisting a junior 
student with reading for half a period in the library on either Rima period 3 or Ono period 3, 
throughout Term 2. Check your timetable and see if this might work for you. You must be able to 
commit for 9 weeks. If you are genuinely interested, please see Mrs Vercoe in the library or email 
library@kingshigh.school.nz to register your interest.  
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
 

Junior/Teina 
 
YEAR 10 BASKETBALL TRIALS – TODAY at lunchtime, the Year 10 Basketball trials will be held 
in the large gym. The trial is for those who want to be considered for the A team. Social 
information will come later in the term. Make sure you bring two tops: light and dark coloured. 

YEAR 9 BASKETBALL TRIALS – A final trial for all of those interested will be held in the gym after 
school on Thursday. Make sure to bring your P.E gear and a light and dark top. 
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